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   ST MARY’S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL
                  

  NEWSLETTER
 (2) APRIL 2020
Welcome back to the summer term. I hope you are safe and well. Although the Easter celebrations were very different for us all this year I hope you managed to have an enjoyable Easter break and your child is now ready to try some of the new activities the teachers have prepared for this term.
The plan is to continue to make new work available every two weeks which can be accessed on the school website http://stmarysenfield.co.uk/welcome . 
From 20th April just click on the Home Learning tab on the left hand side of the Welcome page.

You can also look on the class page for additional links which may be helpful. The BBC Bitesize site now also has some good home learning support. https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/dailylessons
Please just work through at your own child’s pace. If you or your child has difficulty accessing the work please contact the school office and we can arrange to have a pack printed off for you to collect from the school. 
If you have any questions about the work, need any support or just want to say hello please contact the teacher via the year group e-mail address or via the school address. I know the teachers would love to hear from you.
Year Group Addresses:

reception@stmarys.enfield.sch.uk
year1@stmarys.enfield.sch.uk
year2@stmarys.enfield.sch.uk
year3@stmarys.enfield.sch.uk 

year4@stmarys.enfield.sch.uk
year5@stmarys.enfield.sch.uk
year6@stmarys.enfield.sch.uk
Wednesday Word
Starting on Wednesday 17th April 2013 your child began to bring The Wednesday Word leaflet home from school. The Wednesday Word is a gift to you and your family because of your connection with our Catholic school.

Every Wednesday, a ‘word’ (inspired by the Sunday Gospel) will be suggested for you and your family to talk about in your home. 
This weekly Family Time is structured around the Sunday Gospel because evidence shows that Gospel values really do help family relationships to thrive.

Regularly spending quality time with children is without doubt one of the most important aspects of parenting. The Wednesday Word seeks to support you in this important task: to help you and your children maintain a special closeness throughout the school years. 
The Wednesday Word 'Family Time' leaflet is designed to ensure that all family members feel included. It presents an effective way for even the busiest of parents to enrich relationships with their children through spending a very special 5 or 10 minutes together each week.

We suggest Wednesdays for Family Time because it is the day that the Catholic Church dedicates to St Joseph – the Patron Saint of Families. But rather than miss out, any other night would do just as well. 
http://www.wednesdayword.org/index.html

Quality Mark Award

As many of you are aware the school community was awarded and is regularly re-assessed in order to continue to hold the Quality Mark for English and Mathematics. This (voluntary process) looks at the extent to which literacy and numeracy skills are embedded across the curriculum as well as excellence in these core areas. The fundamental principles of this process, such as the involvement of the whole school community, self-review and targeted intervention, are central to our school’s improvement agenda. This quality mark provides a framework for self-evaluation and continuous improvement of the literacy and numeracy skills of all pupils in the school. 

The quality mark focuses on ten key elements:

· A whole school strategy and planning to improve performance in literacy and numeracy skills.

· An analysis of the assessment of pupil performance in literacy and numeracy skills.

· Target setting for the improvement of the school’s performance in basic skills.

· Basic skills improvement planning for pupils under- attaining and / or under-achieving.

· Regular review of the progress made by pupils under-attaining and / or under-achieving in basic skills.

· A commitment to improving the skills of staff to teach and extend literacy and numeracy skills. 

· The use of a range of teaching approaches and learning styles to improve literacy and numeracy skills.

· The use of appropriate teaching and learning materials to improve literacy and numeracy skills.

· The involvement of parents and carers in developing their child’s literacy and numeracy skills.

· An effective procedure for monitoring planning and assessing improvement in performance in literacy and numeracy skills.

We have continued to have a Quality Mark team in school and continue to review progress regularly.

Accident and Emergency Closure!
The Accident and Emergency (A&E) department at Chase Farm Hospital, The Ridgeway, Enfield closed on 9th December 2013.  PATIENTS requiring emergency treatment will no longer be treated at Chase Farm Hospital. 
 This means that any patients needing life-saving treatment will now need to go to either North Middlesex Hospital or Barnet Hospital.
Barnet Hospital
Wellhouse Lane
Barnet 
EN5 3DJ
Telephone 0845 111 4000 or 020 8216 4600
North Middlesex University Hospital NHS Trust 
Sterling Way 
London 
Greater London 
N18 1QX 
Telephone: 020 8887 2000
The Chase Farm Hospital site will continue to provide an urgent care centre for less serious illness or injuries such as sprains, suspected broken bones, wounds, minor burns etc. which is open 12 hours a day from 9am-9pm, 7 days per week, 365 days per year to provide care for non-life threatening emergencies.  
 

Chase Farm Hospital
The Ridgeway 
Enfield EN2 8JL
 

Telephone 0845 111 4000 or 020 8375 2999
Hail Holy Queen

Hail, Holy Queen, Mother of Mercy, Hail our life, our sweetness and our hope, to you do we cry, poor banished children of Eve; to you do we send up our sighs, mourning and weeping in this vale of tears; turn, then most gracious Advocate, your eyes of mercy towards us, and after this, our exile, show unto us the blessed fruit of your womb Jesus. O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary! Pray for us, O holy Mother of God, that we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ. 
We were endeavouring to learn / say The Angelus each day at 12 noon in the Junior classes. This is a wonderful prayer which reminds us that God the Son became man in order to save us.

You might like to say this prayer with your child at home. It can be said in the morning, at noon or in the evening. 
Generally Year 2 pupils begin to learn to say ‘The Angelus’ this term.        

       The Angelus 
The Angel of the Lord declared to Mary:

And she conceived by the Holy Spirit.

Hail Mary…

Behold the handmaid of the Lord:

Be it done to me according to your word.

Hail Mary…

And the Word was made Flesh:

And dwelt among us.

Hail Mary…

Pray for us, O Holy Mother of God.

That we may be made worthy of the promises of Christ.

Let us Pray.

Pour forth, we beseech you, O Lord, your grace into our hearts, that we, to whom the Incarnation of Christ, your Son, was made known by the message of an angel, may be brought by his passion and cross to the glory of his resurrection, through the same Christ our Lord. Amen.

May the divine assistance remain always with us and may the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.

Online Safety 
· There has been an increase in online scams and phishing. This video is helpful, and explains online scam awareness in basic terms:

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U7tbJVSInvo
 

· There has also been an increase in false news and information on COVID-19. Please ensure that you are getting information from reliable sources such as the BBC or the World Health Organisation. Click here for a useful video on coronavrius and misinformation: https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/av/stories-52118949/coronavirus-how-can-you-stop-the-spread-of-misinformation
  

· Whilst social media is a fantastic way for us all to keep connected, the risks for young people remain. Adverts for anonymous chat apps have been noted on popular apps such as Tik Tok, specifically targeting teenagers. Regular conversations about online safety are useful to remind young people to be aware of what they are accessing online. The NSPCC has some excellent content on facilitaing conversations about online use: https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/talking-about-difficult-topics/
Also please follow the links on our own school website within the ‘Online Safety and ICT’ tab. There is a lot of useful information for parents as well as activities for children.

Participating in Mass during the Coronavirus Outbreak
Please see the website for the Diocese of Westminster https://rcdow.org.uk/ for links and further information or follow the links on our school website (Religious Education page or Parents’ page).
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Spend One Hour With Jesus In The Blessed Sacrament
You are greatly needed!
"The Church and the world have a great need of Eucharistic adoration." (Pope John Paul II, Dominicae Cenae)

https://www.ewtn.co.uk/live/adoration
Best Wishes

Thank you for your continued support for our school. It is so greatly appreciated by all members of our school community especially in this time where we are all separated from one another. 

Continue to let us know how you are. We are very thankful for the calls and messages we receive.

I wish you well for this new term and continue to look forward to when our community is back together again.

Stay safe and well.

Miss M Creed 

Headteacher
Cardinal's Easter Message 2020



On Easter Sunday, the Cardinal shared this message with us:

 

Easter Sunday morning, a most glorious feast day in our faith. Jesus risen from the dead, breaking out of the tomb. The tomb is empty. He's not there. That's what the angel says.

And we know, then, that the Risen Christ can be always with us with that power and promise of eternal life. It's this faith and this vigour that we gain from the Risen Lord that helps us through these difficult days.

We see in this icon, the women coming to the tomb prepared for the worst, they prepared to come to anoint and care for the body, the dead body of their loved one. But they're greeted with news that is just beyond the best: that this death, which we face, is not the end.

Here on this Easter Day, a new horizon opens for us and we try and live by that horizon.  We try and live these moments, difficult, joyful, however they may be, against the horizon of an eternal life, which is the Risen Lord's gift to us.

So we rejoice on this day. We give each other such warm Easter greetings, even if at a distance, and we renew in ourselves our faith in the Living Christ.

Alleluia. He is risen. Give thanks to God.

Amen.
A Smile!
What is it? It costs nothing but means much. It enriches those who receive it without impoverishing those who give. It happens in a flash but the memory lasts forever. None are so rich that they can get along without it and none so poor that they are richer for its benefits. It is rest for the weary, daylight to the discouraged, sunshine to the sad, and nature’s best antidote in times of trouble.

Yet it cannot be bought, borrowed or stolen, for it is something that is of no earthly value to anyone unless it is given away. 

And if in the rush of life someone should be too tired to give you a smile, may we ask you to leave one of yours, for no one needs a smile so much as those who have none left to give.
